
LOCAL AMENITIES WORKING GROUP REPORT  10.6.24 

 

SIGN AT THE END OF STOKE MILL LANE 

 

Cllr Frampton has reported that there is a sign but it is not very prominent.  He will look into 

it further and report at the next meeting to stop ordinary vehicles travelling down the lane 

and thinking that it is a normal road. 

 

CARS BEING GROUNDED ON COLLAPSED ROADSIDE EDGE ON CUTTY STUBBS HILL 

 

Cllr Frampton has twice had to pull out cars on the hill on Bluntshay Lane, because it is not at 

all obvious that the road edges are totally collapsed, and can harm the undersides of cars. 

 

CHURCH PATH NEAR WAKELYS FARM, WHITCHURCH 

 

Several parishioners have complained that it is dangerous walking down this path to the 

church, because, besides the very rough surface under foot, both sides of the hedge above 

the path need trimming back.  I have been in touch with the owners on both sides of the 

path, and one has asked Stephen Lee to deal with it asap, and the other one has said that 

they would want to wait until the birds have finished nesting before they trim anything.  The 

owner on the left hand side has said that some bushes/small trees have been left on the 

hedge opposite their door which is blocking out the light on their property.  The owner on the 

other side of the path is to investigate this and relay the problem to the lengthsman. 

 

ESTIMATES FOR INSURANCE PURPOSES FOR FIXED ASSETS: 2 WAR MEMORIALS 

AND ONE VILLAGE POUND 

 

Cllr Busby has been dealing with this. 

 

CLEANING THE BUS STOP AT MORCOMBELAKE 

 

Cllrs Lumsden and Halkes-Wellstead have agreed to do this. 

 

LOCAL AMENITIES WORKING GROUP:  Cllrs S Creed-Castle, S Johnson, J Busby, and J 

Kewley**     **Attached to the Playground group. 

 

 


